
   

  

UHS Weekly Newsletter, January 26, 2024 

• Got a package? 
• Spring Housing Charges  
• 2024-2025 Housing Applications Opening in February  
• Apply to be a Resident Advisor or Event Lead 
• Bicycle Reminders & Security Tips 
• Foundation Dining Updates 
• Upcoming Events 
• Important Dates 

 

Got a package? 

Reminder to pick-up any package you have at the UHS Package Room from over the winter break. Any 
packages that had in our possession for longer than 15 days will start being returned on January 30, 
2024. 

Please claim your package within 5 business days or it may be returned to the sender 

59 Package Room Hours 

• Monday to Friday 8am – 5pm 

74 Package Room Hours 

• Monday to Friday 9 am – 5pm 
• Saturday and Sunday 9am – 1pm  

 

Spring Housing Charges 

https://www.cpp.edu/housing/index.shtml
https://nam11.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fcpp.starrezhousing.com%2FStarRezPortal&data=05%7C02%7Calavila%40cpp.edu%7Cb4abf9b0e936493344d308dc1edbccc2%7C164ba61e39ec4f5d89ffaa1f00a521b4%7C0%7C0%7C638419176585071376%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000%7C%7C%7C&sdata=3ezal20%2Bv5rUfWAVfRBK73eGHK2VgCCi66IZ%2FYmF6gw%3D&reserved=0


Spring Housing charges were posted on resident BroncoDirect accounts on Monday, December 11, 
2023. Spring installment due dates are as follows:  

• 1st Installment: January 10, 2024 
• 2nd Installment: February 12, 2024 
• 3rd Installment: March 11, 2024 

 

2024-2025 Housing Application Opening in February 

The Housing Application for the 2024-2025 academic year will be available in late February (specific date 
TBD). Residential Suites room spaces are limited so do not miss your opportunity to apply for a room 
space next year. Keep checking your CPP email and the UHS Weekly Newsletter for more information 
regarding the housing application! 

 

Apply to be a Resident Advisor or Event Lead 

 

Applications are still open for the 2024-2025 academic year. If you are interested in being a Resident 
Advisor or Event Lead, apply now! 

To learn about each position, visit our Become a Student Leader page. 

  

https://www.cpp.edu/housing/currentresidents/involvement-opportunities.shtml


Applications close on Friday, February 2nd. 

Apply now to our Student Leader positions! 

 

Bicycle Reminders & Security Tips 

Protect Your Bike: Register your bike with UPD & Sign Up for the UHS bike storage.  

Register your bike with UPD here: CPP Online Bike Registration Form 

Cal Poly Pomona is committed to supporting the needs of cyclists on campus. Bicycle security is a 
priority for Cal Poly Pomona, and there are several measures you can take to prevent bicycle theft. By 
adhering to following the guidelines, you can optimize the security of your bicycle. 

1. Use Designated Bike Racks: Avoid theft by utilizing permanent, fixed anchored bike racks located around 
campus. Refrain from securing your bike to small trees, handrails, posts, benches or chain-link fences. You 
can find a map of designated bike rack locations [here](insert link). 

2. Always Lock Your Bike: Whether you are storing your bike in a garage, residence hall room, apartment, or 
briefly leaving it unattended, utilizing a lock is imperative. 

3. Choose a U-Shaped High-Security Lock: Opt for a good quality, sturdy U-lock for enhanced protection, as 
lightweight cable or chain locks may not provide sufficient security and can be easily cut. For added 
security, consider using both types of locks. 

4. Properly Attached and Secure the Lock: Maximize security by positioning your bike frame and wheels to 
occupy as much open space within the U-portion of the lock as possible. A tighter lock-up makes it more 
challenging for thieves to use a pry bar and open the lock. 

5. Secure Components and Accessories: Pay special attention to components that can be easily removed, 
such as quick-release wheels or seats. Bike shops offer security devices for added protection. 

In the event of bicycle theft on campus, report the incident promptly to the Cal Poly Pomona Police 
Department at (909) 869-3070.  

Bicycle Registration:  

Registering your bicycle at Cal Poly Pomona is a crucial step in safeguarding your bike, identifying your 
bike, and deterring theft. The following are benefits to registering your bike: 

1. Deterrent to Theft: Having your bike's serial number on file makes it more challenging for thieves to 
resell. 

2. Proof of Ownership: In case you forget your lock combination or lose your key, having your bike 
registered serves as proof of ownership when requesting for a bike lock removal. CPP UPD will be unable 
to cut a bicycle lock unless ownership can be proven. 

3. Recovery if Stolen: In the unfortunate event of loss or theft, registered bikes have a higher likelihood of 
being returned if located. 

UHS Bike Storage: 

https://mybar.cpp.edu/submitter/form/start/612846
https://www.cpp.edu/police/programs-and-services/bike-registration.shtml


UHS Bike Storage is located on the exterior of Sicomoro Hall (Building 73) and Secoya Hall (Building 74). 
Submission of form does not guarantee Bike Storage Access. Due to space limitations, students will be 
chosen through a random lottery. Selected residents will be notified via CPP Email. Bike Storage is for 
Residence Hall and Suites Students Only. 

Request for UHS Bike Storage Access: UHS Bike Storage Request  

 

Foundation Dining Updates 

Birria Takeover at Centerpointe! 

Join us on Feb. 1st from 11 am to 1:30 pm for a Birria Takeover at Centerpointe. Indulge in delicious 
birria ramen and tacos. Don't miss out on this flavorful experience!  

CPP Dining Survey - Enter to win a Prize! 

Take CPP Dining's Survey and be entered to win $200 Bronco Bucks 

You are invited to participate in a short survey about Residential Meal Plans at Cal Poly Pomona. Your 
input will help Foundation Dining Services improve dining options available to the Housing community. 
As an incentive for completing the survey, you will be eligible to participate in a prize drawing for a 
chance to win one of the following: 

• $200 Bronco Bucks 
• $100 Bronco Bucks 
• $50 Bronco Bucks 

The survey should take about 10 minutes to complete. This survey is being conducted by Dining Services, 
a Division of CPP Enterprises, and the information gathered is solely for CPP Enterprises’ internal use. 
Your identity will remain anonymous and will not be linked to your responses. Your responses will not 
be used for any other purposes. Prize winners will be notified by email after the survey closes. 

Click here to be taken to the survey to enter $200 Bronco Bucks 

 

Upcoming Events 

January 26 

Scholarship Fest 

Apply for Scholarships through Scholarship Fest 

https://nam11.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fforms.office.com%2FPages%2FResponsePage.aspx%3Fid%3DHqZLFuw5XU-J_6ofAKUhtIdzfEd8f85DlFGnmCLyCo1UNk1NOU9PMVQwN1pTVTQ3Rk8xQUpOODU1Ri4u&data=05%7C02%7Calavila%40cpp.edu%7Cb4abf9b0e936493344d308dc1edbccc2%7C164ba61e39ec4f5d89ffaa1f00a521b4%7C0%7C0%7C638419176585081245%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000%7C%7C%7C&sdata=FNb9Vkgd6RsXPh39t%2BtlNbAUhach4iOQOk2C3Et4NVw%3D&reserved=0
https://nam11.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.surveymonkey.com%2Fr%2FP99TSNV&data=05%7C02%7Calavila%40cpp.edu%7Cb4abf9b0e936493344d308dc1edbccc2%7C164ba61e39ec4f5d89ffaa1f00a521b4%7C0%7C0%7C638419176585088889%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000%7C%7C%7C&sdata=4XFOh%2B1sqUUeJ%2BinoPxhCgGNZNdLrFzmgEF%2F7933bRc%3D&reserved=0
https://nam11.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.surveymonkey.com%2Fr%2FP99TSNV&data=05%7C02%7Calavila%40cpp.edu%7Cb4abf9b0e936493344d308dc1edbccc2%7C164ba61e39ec4f5d89ffaa1f00a521b4%7C0%7C0%7C638419176585094911%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000%7C%7C%7C&sdata=OBCatDY3XUgy0Kuuy63Y%2F6mDHDBnZtaO%2FvVaEOKPSM8%3D&reserved=0
https://nam11.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fcsupomona.academicworks.com%2F%3Futm_medium%3Demail%26utm_source%3Dnewsletter%26utm_campaign%3Dscholarshipfest&data=05%7C02%7Calavila%40cpp.edu%7Cb4abf9b0e936493344d308dc1edbccc2%7C164ba61e39ec4f5d89ffaa1f00a521b4%7C0%7C0%7C638419176585100551%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000%7C%7C%7C&sdata=ejAaPAh4AiDhGI7IAeF3hc5qNJ3NYsKYLST2Bic7yn4%3D&reserved=0


The university is awarding millions of dollars to students of all majors. Don’t miss out on this 
opportunity. Apply now by visiting www.cpp.edu/scholarships. 

February 1 

Etiquette Dinner  

The Latin Alumni Network & College of Business Alumni Chapter is hosting an etiquette dinner for 
students and new grads. If you are interested in participating, please consider signing up.  Topics 
include: 

• Tools of the Table 
• Wine and Napkin Etiquette 
• When to talk Business 
• Networking Guidelines 
• Perfect Handshake 

February 22: 

Mock Interview & Resume Review 

The Alumni Association & the Career Center are partnering up to provide mock interviews to students 
and recent alumni! Practice interviewing and get real-time feedback from professional alumni who 
conduct hiring in their current positions. Bring along your resume for on-the-spot feedback. 

 

Important Dates 

• February 4 - Meal Plan Change Deadline 
• February 12 - 2nd installment due 

 

  

 

  University Housing Services - Cal Poly Pomona 
  3801 West Ave. Pomona, CA 91768 
  T (909) 869-3307 
 
  Click Here To Visit Us Online 

 

https://nam11.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fcsupomona.academicworks.com%2F%3Futm_medium%3Demail%26utm_source%3Dnewsletter%26utm_campaign%3Dscholarshipfest&data=05%7C02%7Calavila%40cpp.edu%7Cb4abf9b0e936493344d308dc1edbccc2%7C164ba61e39ec4f5d89ffaa1f00a521b4%7C0%7C0%7C638419176585105988%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000%7C%7C%7C&sdata=tJBlqtTcpFa9PUcg%2FGvYL4ZTv5oyYIXcxY6Wvqn%2Fknw%3D&reserved=0
https://nam11.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.eventbrite.com%2Fe%2F740952578107%3Faff%3Doddtdtcreator&data=05%7C02%7Calavila%40cpp.edu%7Cb4abf9b0e936493344d308dc1edbccc2%7C164ba61e39ec4f5d89ffaa1f00a521b4%7C0%7C0%7C638419176585111420%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000%7C%7C%7C&sdata=F2%2F9TqQ4%2FRri3jUB89oQVucCV76KHXyAX0To%2B1ZitcM%3D&reserved=0
https://nam11.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fmockinterviews24.eventbrite.com%2F&data=05%7C02%7Calavila%40cpp.edu%7Cb4abf9b0e936493344d308dc1edbccc2%7C164ba61e39ec4f5d89ffaa1f00a521b4%7C0%7C0%7C638419176585116717%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000%7C%7C%7C&sdata=2qbOcB2cizEiEji6n%2FfT53AV9Sq38PTF2ztHSEi55SM%3D&reserved=0
https://www.cpp.edu/housing
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